
added single coat-
ed tape.  After all 
of this they decided 
they needed special-
ists in each field, so 
I became the Adhe-
sive Specialist for the 
south central United 
States and Northern 
Mexico, with a side 
trip to China to train 
their sales reps.  Sev-
eral years ago, my 
manager asked me 
to help by moving to 
selling abrasives and 
training all of the new 
adhesive reps at the 
same time.
I have been interest-
ed in woodworking 
ever since 7th grade 

After several years in 
the radio, television, 
and recording studio 
fields, I spent 5 years 
with Honeywell, then 
30 years with 3M.   At 
3M, I started with liq-
uid adhesives, then 
they added double 
coated tape and hook 
and loop.  Later they 
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... making
Good
Shavings

President’s message
by Dave Marshall

 [Editor’s note: This ar-
ticle is a reprint from last 
month’s newletter.  Dave 
has a very full calendar this 
month.]
Now that we have all settled into the 
dull routine of summer and have ac-
climated to those nice, consistent 
summertime temps, I’m sure that all 
in our Club are out making mounds 
of shavings in the shop/garage/drive-
way/doghouse.  Me too!  But I must 
take a few breaks now and then and 
keep the fluids going non-stop (some-
times I actually drink water)…but it’s 
all in the name of woodturning.  We 
have deadlines coming up that we 
need to get ready for.  SWAT will be 
here in an instant (raffle projects 
needed and Instant Gallery pieces 
needed), Empty Bowls are needed 
every month, and Beads of Courage 
boxes and Christmas is right around 
the corner (turned wood jewelry gifts 
for the wife and rattles for the babies 
and ornaments needed for the tree.)

To get started on all these things we 
need Inspiration.  And I’m not just 
talking about the classic rod or whip 
or deadline to get you going but rath-
er the artistic inspiration that we all 

need to turn a piece.  
Whether it is a bowl or 

platter, kitchen utensil or 
piece of art…it all starts 

with inspiration.  What made ya do 
it?  A lot of our inspiration comes 
from the simple “need” of something… 
you need a pizza cutter, so you make 
her one.  You need a bread bowl, so 
you make her one; wooden spoon, 
you make her one; baseball bat…I 
wouldn’t make her one – they hurt.  
Need to get out of the doghouse?  
Make her some turned wooden jew-
elry.  So that was easy.  Our “needs” 
drive our inspiration…if it were only 
that easy.  If you are headed to SWAT 
next month, you may “need” to turn 
a piece for the Raffle or Instant Gal-
lery.  So, the “need” is there but what 
are you going to turn?  You want it to 
be special, well executed, and have 
meaning.  So what do you do for your 
inspiration?

There are lots of things that can in-
spire you.  We’ve seen a couple of 
large, golf tees brought to our meet-
ings.  “Sports” can be an inspiration.  
Golf tees, artistic, creative baseball 
bats, golf balls (that’s a challenge 

continued on page 3
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Making Good Shavings ... (continued from page 2)

to you), pool cues, etc.  Books and 
magazines can be sources of inspira-
tion, but I typically don’t go down that 
route right away.  I think there are 
better sources to get my ideas flow-
ing.

How many of you look to “nature?”  
Take a walk; look at clouds; envision 
the bowl in that chunk of wood wait-
ing to escape.  Other idea sources can 
include searches on the internet, but 
again, I try to avoid that to get truly 
original and unique inspiration.  Reli-
gion?  Customer needs?  Sometimes 
(especially in these warmer months) 
I’ll head to the museum (they keep 
them really cool in there) or leaf 
through “art books” at the cool library.  
Holidays?  We just had July 4th…did 
any of you turn a patriotic-themed 
piece?  Other art forms and mediums?  
I like to look at a lot of pottery and 
ceramics, the old, classic forms, espe-
cially Native American, Greek, Italian, 
and French forms.  This month I vis-
ited the new glass gallery on Magnolia 
Street in Fort Worth called SiNaCa.  
There were a lot of beautiful work 
and colors.  That sort of stuff gets me 
thinking.  Next week, Tanksley and 
I are headed to Arrowmont.  Yeah, 
I plan to spend a lot of time in the 
woodturning shop, but I will definitely 
make time to visit all the other shops 
and galleries that reside at Arrow-
mont.  That place should be teeming 
with inspiration!

Last week, to escape the heat of Fort 
Worth, Tracy and I headed to one of 
the coolest places around…Austin.  
Man oh man, talk about a place to get 
inspiration.  All the neat little quirky, 

indie shops, museums, hippies, tat-
toos on hippies, dreadlocks, BBQ…you 
get the idea.  Inspiration can be found 
almost everywhere, but you got to 
look for it.  Open your eyes but more 
importantly, open your mind.  When 
“it” hits you, go to the shop and work 
on it.  You may not get the results you 
want right away, so you keep working 
on it for a while.  Try different meth-
ods; experiment (experimentation…
another great source for inspiration!); 
deviate (no James, not deviant).

So, now that I have “inspired” you, 
you need to come up with some inspi-
ration for our Empty Bowls project.  
Turn a cool bowl and donate it this 
month.  Please help those in need in 
our community.  It takes so little effort 
on our part to turn a bowl or platter 
which then brings in premium dollars 
to the Tarrant Area Food Bank.  You 
wouldn’t believe how many people are 
fed by our bowl donations

Finally, please be inspired to attend 
SWAT (http://www.swaturners.org/).  
The Instant Gallery and all of the 
demonstrations are great sources of 
inspiration.  Early SWAT registration 
is now closed but you can still regis-
ter and attend.  SWAT is August 26 
through the 28 in Waco.

Good Shavings to all of you,

Dave

http://www.swaturners.org/
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Making Jewelry on the Lathe...(continued from page 1)

shop class.  I have progressed 
from simple things to decks, 
kids’ playhouses, furniture, cabi-
nets, and entertainment centers.  
I was able to acquire tools as I 
needed them for new tasks and 
when I retired in December 2009, 
I took the Jimmy Clews class at 
Canyon Studios.  Several months 
later, I bought a Delta Midi lathe 
and started practicing on cheap 
wood.  After a lot of practice 
bowls and spindles, I used some 
of the good wood I bought last at 
SWAT.  After storms, I now travel 
with a chain saw in my truck be-
cause I love free wood.

Empty Bowls
Remember that you receive 1 Holiday 
Party raffle ticket for each empty bowl 
that you donate.

We have a total of 28 bowls for the Tar-
rant County Food Bank’s Empty Bowls 
program. The donors to date and the 
number of raffle tickets they are entitled 
to are as follows:  

Bob Clark		  1
Jimmie Gill		  1
Sandy Jarrell	    16
Dave Marshall		  2
Robert Richards		  8
Larry Roberts		  1



COUNTDOWN TO SWAT - 8 Days
What:   One of the largest  woodturning symposium in the world.
When:  Friday August 26th thru Sunday August 28th ( only 8 days from the July meet-
ing)
Who: 	   YOU!! New woodturners, Experienced woodturner or just interested in 
woodturning   
Where: Waco, Texas Convention Center. Almost next door.
More Information:  http://www.swaturners.org/jom/

The largest regional woodturning symposium in the world is coming to your backyard 
(Waco, Tx.) at the end of August. You should start planing to attend now. 

Some highlights are 

An Instant Gallery where woodturners (YOU) can feature your work and offer it for 
sale. A link to the inventory form is at the bottom of  http://www.swaturners.org/jom/
index.php?option=com_k2&view=item&layout=item&id=4&Itemid=19. 

A chance for Special Interests Groups to meet and exchange ideas. Let your local club 
SWAT rep know of your needs and interests so they can be taken into consideration.

A Two for one raffle. There will be two separate raffles using the same ticket.  The 
Sunday raffle includes 2 full size lathes including 1 Powermatic. 

Beads of Courage 
Beads of Courage is a nationwide-wide program to provide motivation and encourage-
ment to youngsters by recognizing significant milestones in children's progress through 
the treatments necessary in their fights against illnesses like cancer, heart disease, 
burns, etc.

These kids need a place to store their treasure-trove of beads, and that's where you 
come in. Come to SWAT with as many of your personally turned lidded boxes or flat-
work boxes as you can. All these donated boxes will go to the kids after a jury selects 
the best three. For details go to the SWAT website at http://www.swaturners.org/jom/.  
You can view the full Beads of Courage story at http://www.beadsofcourage.org/.

Vendors that sell equipment and supplies to those attending the symposium at very 
competitive and usually discounted prices

Host Hotels:   
Hilton Hotel	 					     Marriott Courtyard
113 South University Parks Drive		  101 Washington Ave
Rooms $119 254-754-8484			   Rooms $109  254-752-8686

Last years symposium was the largest to date.  If you want to be assure yourself of be-
ing within walking distance of the symposium, you should make your reservation early.

More hotels, as well as campgrounds, are listed on the website 
5

http://www.swaturners.org/jom/
http://www.swaturners.org/jom/index.php?option=com_k2&view=item&layout=item&id=4&Itemid=19
http://www.swaturners.org/jom/index.php?option=com_k2&view=item&layout=item&id=4&Itemid=19
http://www.swaturners.org/
http://www.beadsofcourage.org/


Chas Thornhill demonstrated and explained how he creates jewelry on the lathe.

Last Month’s Program
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Don’t forget that if you were a winner of any item in the July 2011 drawing, you are obligated to bring a 
replacement item for the August 2011 “Bring Back” drawing.  You can see the “Making Good Shavings” 
column in the March 2009 newsletter for updated guidelines on the “Bring Back” drawing.  Winners of 
any turned item should bring back a replacement turned item of their own creation to the next meeting 
and winners of any other item such as tools or wood are encouraged to also bring a turned item that 
they have created in lieu of a non-turned item.  If you have fallen behind in bringing a replacement item 
for the “Bring Back” drawing, now is the time to make up for any items that you owe.

Name	 Description
==================	 ====================
Cole Deckman		 Gift Card from Craft Supply
Cole Deckman		 Toy Truck (Jet)
Chas Thornhill		 Snowman
Jim Humphries		 Perfume dispenser
Tom Beaty		 Paper Clip Holder
Max Taylor		 Goblett

“Bring-Back”
 Drawing

Winners

Denne ferie af Bibliotekar er 
blevet udvidet.
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Advertisements

Anchorseal®

The club has purchased a 55-gal-
lon drum of Anchorseal sealant for 
green wood and it is available to 
members for $9.00 per gallon. It 
can be purchased at club meetings  
and at other times is being stored at 
Jimmie Gill’s place, 3425 Meadow 
Oaks Dr. in Haltom City. Contact 
James Haynes for payment.

See the WNT web site ads page
for the latest information on what 
other members have for sale.

Rules for advertisements: Free ads are 
available only to WNT members. The 
deadline for submission or cancellation 
of an ad is the 10th of the month to 
be placed in that month’s newsletter. 
Ads will only run for one issue unless 
notified otherwise. If you wish to 
continue running an ad for more than 
one month, please advise the editor, 
John Chandler, by the 10th of the 
month. Also, if you decide to cancel an 
ad, please notify the editor by the 10th 
of the month.

Board of Directors

President – Dave Marshall
Home phone 817-738-6815
Vice President – Jim Tanksley
Home Phone 817-453-5100
Past President – Stormy Boudreaux
Home Phone 817-441-9238
Treasurer - James Haynes
Cell Phone 214-502-9970
Librarian – Randy Johnson
Home Phone 817-795-6018
Activities – John Horn
Home Phone 817-485-7397
Newsletter – John Chandler 
Cell Phone 817-201-5501
Secretary – Terry Tanksley
Home Phone 817-453-5100
WNT WEB SITE:
http://www.wntx.org

The Woodturners of North Texas 
newsletter is published monthly.  
Inputs are due to the editor by the 
tenth of each month for inclusion in 
that month’s newsletter.

WNT gives permission to all other AAW 
woodturning chapters, woodworking 
magazines, and newspapers to use 
any text material and accompanying 
photos or drawings contained 
herein for the benefit of woodturners 
everywhere.  We ask  that credit be 
given to the source of the material.  
WNT logos and graphics may not be 
copied without permission.

Copyright 2011,
Woodturners of North Texas
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Advertisements

Anchorseal®

The club has purchased a 55-gal-
lon drum of Anchorseal sealant for 
green wood and it is available to 
members for $12.00 per gallon. It 
can be purchased at club meetings  
and at other times is being stored at 
Jimmie Gill’s place, 3425 Meadow 
Oaks Dr. in Haltom City. Contact 
James Haynes for payment.

See the WNT web site ads page
for the latest information on what 
other members have for sale.

Rules for advertisements: Free ads are 
available only to WNT members. The 
deadline for submission or cancellation 
of an ad is the 10th of the month to 
be placed in that month’s newsletter. 
Ads will only run for one issue unless 
notified otherwise. If you wish to 
continue running an ad for more than 
one month, please advise the editor, 
John Chandler (email vannchan@att.
net) by the 10th of the month. Also, if you 
decide to cancel an ad, please notify 
the editor by the 10th of the month.

Calendar
NOTE: The Regular Monthly Meetings are held on the last Thursday of each 
month at the R. D. Evans Recreational Center, 3242 Lackland Rd., Fort Worth, 
Texas.  Board meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month at Tommy’s, 
5228 Camp Bowie, north of I-30.  Check the WNT web site for any updates.  
All WNT members are invited to attend.  If you would like to join the group for 
dinner, it begins at 6 PM and the business meeting starts at 6:30 PM.

August 18 - Regular Monthly meeting 6:30 PM, R. D. Evans Rec. Center,
Demonstrator:   Tom Lohr -	 Everything You Ever Wanted to Know 		
	 About Abrasives

August 26-28 - 2011 South West Association of Turners, Waco, TX

September 6 - WNT Board Meeting

September 24,25 -	RISE End of Summer Bash for the Handicapped
	 WNT Club members turn tops for the children

September 29 - Regular Monthly meeting 6:30 PM, R. D. Evans Rec. Center,
Demonstrator:   John Solberg - Offset Turning Ducks		

October 1 -	Haltom City Arts Festival
	 WNT club member demos and craft sale

October 4 - WNT Board Meeting

October 8 -	WNT Annual picnic
	 Dr. Jimmie Gill’s rfesidence

October 27 - Regular Monthly meeting 6:30 PM, R. D. Evans Rec. Center,
Demonstrator:   Glynn Cox - Making Christmas Ornaments 

November 1 - WNT Board Meeting

Board of Directors

President – Dave Marshall
Home phone 817-738-6815
Vice President – Sandy Jarrell
Home Phone 817-732-2916
Past President – Stormy Boudreaux
Home Phone 817-441-9238
Treasurer - James Haynes
Cell Phone 214-502-9970
Librarian – Randy Johnson
Home Phone 817-795-6018
Activities – John Horn
Home Phone 817-485-7397
Newsletter – John Chandler 
Cell Phone 817-201-5501
Secretary – Fred Denke
Home Phone 817-292-3479
WNT WEB SITE:
http://www.wntx.org

Woodcraft offers a 10% discount to current 
Woodturners of North Texas members.  
Show your your membership card in order 
to get the discount.

Rockler also offers a 10% discount to current 
Woodturners of North Texas members.  
Show your your membership card in order 
to get the discount.

http://www.wntx.org
http://www.wntx.org
http://www.wntx.org
http://www.wntx.org

